

Meeting Name:	Ponsonby Parent Council Meeting Minutes		
Date of Meeting:	May 10, 2022	Time:	6:30 pm
Location:	Google Meet		
Attendees			
Lindsay Wideman, Lisa Doering, Rebecca McDowell, Mary-el Lane, Sandra Baguley, Darcy Studder, Mardi Peet			
Meeting Began at 6:30pm			
Topic	Discussion		
Principal's Report	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 4 classes will be doing scientist in the classroom virtually • Kindy classes have asked if they can postpone their session to the fall so that it can be done in person • tether-ball wars - new tetherball ropes were installed, however, it was very quickly broken • Lisa stated that she has no problem taking money out of the school budget to replace the tetherball equipment • there was also a discussion about how we can best monitor equipment to limit damage/loss etc. • Grade 6 graduation is a go! 		
Treasurer's Report	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 4 Scientist in the Classroom sessions will be booked (grade 6 got a free class, kindies will not need a session) • Sandra suggested instead of scientist in the school to put the money towards a small class trip pending approval. <p>Motion passed to approve scientists in the school and the kindergarten trip.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Staff spending deadline is end of may • Adendas - discussion about funding the entire amount of the school agendas however with funds declining, the school 		

	<p>budget will look after school agendas in the fall</p>
<p>September</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Staff meeting today with the discussion from staff about having a welcome back BBQ/book fair/meet the teacher night ● Rebecca volunteered to be the point person to take on the BBQ ● A meeting date will be set next meeting <p>Motion passed to approve a September welcome back BBQ of \$1000</p>
<p>Fundraising</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Mardi made a call to the school board regarding spending the money. There is an issue surrounding fundraising one year and not spending until the next as the grade 6 students would not benefit ● Lisa and Mardi proposed running 1 fundraising per term moving forward ● Mardi is thinking hot lunches likely will not happen moving forward. ● Lindsay mentioned she will not be running the Christmas Market next year so we were wondering about how much money we can actually bring in if we can only do three fundraisers ● there are fundraising forms that now need to be filled out for each fundraiser ● we need to be doing everything “by the book” so we can be held accountable for all of our spending
<p>End of Year</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● We would love to have an end of year celebration where parent council can support ● Lisa will let us know about what could be planned as a celebration and parent council will purchase freezes/popsicles as a treat.

--	--

Meeting adjourned at 7:48 pm

Next Meeting: Jun